Parliamentary Inquiry into Australian Expatriates

I have listed below some of my own experiences in the hope that these may be of interest to the inquiry.

I have not lived in Australia since 1974. This does not mean that I still not feel Australian and indeed I have managed on average one trip back home every year since living overseas. My children also have Australian nationality.

The initial reasons for leaving Australia were a lack of job opportunities. I was offered a position overseas when then was no suitable opportunities matching my qualifications in Australia. This is still a problem with some professions as the opportunities may be limited. In my office I have two young Australians who are well qualified and who are less than 30 years old who are working in my business and gaining valuable experience. I feel that they would both like to return to Australia after their stint of being based in the UK but again this depend on what jobs may be available to them.

For the last 25 years I have worked for multinational companies and my business has involved a lot of international travel. Being in London has made my job easier because of the very good international connections between London and the rest of the world. Nevertheless part of my job could have been done if I was based in Australia. Indeed I have two employees based in Melbourne that do a similar job although the strain of travel can be difficult for them at times.

I feel that working from a major business and financial centre such as London has enriched my life. The financial rewards have been good however in the long run with a lower cost of living in Australia the long-term comparisons are not easy to make. Lower personal tax rates in the UK have helped however there are more indirect taxes in the UK than in Australia.

 I am also pleased that I was able to apply for dual citizenship as this has certainly made my business travel much easier.

After retirement I hope to consult and I would be pleased to do this in Australia and to be able to offer some of my own experiences. It is likely however that my international experience may be more useful to international companies rather than those based in Australia.

As an overseas Australian I attend the Australian film society screenings at Australia House from time to time. I would like to have the opportunity to vote in Australian Federal elections, as this would be a way of keeping in touch. I note that other nationalities can be absentee voters in their countries elections.

Neil McLaurin, Wantage, UK.

